

University Council Athens, Georgia 30602

December 6, 2004

UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE - 2004-2005

Dr. Jan M. Hathcote, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Dr. T. Dean Pringle

Arts and Sciences - Dr. Noel Fallows (Arts)

Dr. Irwin Bernstein (Sciences)

Business - Dr. Robert D. Gatewood

Education - Dr. Elizabeth St. Pierre

Environment and Design - Mr. Scott S. Weinberg

Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Brenda Cude

Forest Resources - Dr. Bruce C. Bongarten

Journalism and Mass Communication - Dr. Cheryl Ann Hollifield

Law - Mr. David E. Shipley

Pharmacy - Dr. Janet McCombs

Public and International Affairs - Dr. Arnold P. Fleischmann

Social Work - Dr. Paul W. Ammons

Veterinary Medicine - Dr. Sheila W. Allen

Graduate School - Dr. William K. Vencill

Graduate Student Representative – Ms. Angela McMellen

Undergraduate Student Representative - Ms. Meredith Wilson

Dear Colleagues:

Attached is a request to terminate the Institute for European Studies. This request will be an agenda Item for the next Full University Curriculum Committee meeting.

Sincerely.

Jan M. Hathcote, Chair

University Curriculum Committee

n Hatherte

cc:

Dr. Arnett C. Mace, Jr.

Dr. Delmer D. Dunn

RECEIVED

Office of Associate Provost International Affairs

704 NOV 12 AM 9 42

THE MELISINY OF GEORGIA VP INSTRUCTION

approved of met)

November 11, 2004

Dr. Delmer Dunn Vice President for Instruction The University of Georgia Old College

RE: Institute for European Studies

Dear Dr. Dunn:

On the basis of our review, Provost Holbrook eliminated university funding for the Institute for European Studies in 2002. Its director, Professor Mihai Spariousu returned to his academic unit full time. There are no other faculty affiliated with the Institute who were affected by the decision.

At the time of funding was eliminated, we did not want to formally terminate this Institute because we thought that one day we might want to reactivate it. However, given the budget cuts the University has experienced, it is not feasible to do so. Therefore, I respectfully request that this Institute be formally terminated.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Mark W. Lusk

Associate Provost

Spele W Josh